
News and Notes from SPURS     by Becky Fischbach, Director 
  

Happy summer everyone! This is an exciting time for us at SPURS as our riders are 

working hard training for the South Dakota State Equestrian Special Olympics. We 

are heading back to Huron on July 12 & 13, 2021 with 25 riders, 12 horses and 20            

volunteers for the two days of competition. Our friends at Northern Electric, Basin          

Electric and East River Electric are generously sponsoring our team again this year. We 

are incredibly grateful! This is quite an undertaking to pack up most of our tack and  

supplies to bring with us. We are always in need of healthy snacks and drinks to provide 

for our team, so please let us know if you would like to help in any way! 
 

Jimmy’s Pizza of Aberdeen has chosen SPURS to be the recipient of their “Pizza with 

a Purpose” night on Tuesday, June 15, 2021. Thank you, Michelle and Nick for donat-

ing 20% of all of the pizza sales that night to SPURS! Check out the awesome video 

made by the Schaunamans to highlight our program on the Jimmy’s Pizza and SPURS 

Facebook pages. Be sure to mark your calendars and plan on a delicious pizza dinner 

from Jimmy’s that night. 

 

On page 6 you will find information about our 2021 Raffle. You can purchase tickets at 

the SPURS office, Hitch’n Post, C-Express on 2nd street and Ivey’s for Hair. Remember, 

you can’t win if you don’t buy a ticket! 
 

You will soon begin to notice some major construction happening at SPURS. We are 

thrilled to announce the addition of our James H. Thompson Sensory Trail. Our staff 

has been researching and working with the Jack Thompson family, Quest Construction 

and Jacob’s Construction to 

turn this dream into a reality. 

This beautiful two-acre area 

wil l  have 15 dif ferent                  

interactive stations along with a 

leisure trail all designed to help 

stimulate, engage and expand 

our rider’s senses. We cannot 

wait for our riders to             

experience this trail in the fall!           

                  (continue on Page 3) 
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Inside Story Headline 

Special Gift 
We send out a BIG thank you to Northern 
Electric Cooperative, East River Electric Power 
Cooperative, and the Basin Electric Power 
Cooperative on their recent $2,000  donation 
for our Special Olympics Equestrian Team!! 
Last week we welcomed Char Hager, Northern 
Electric CEO/General Manager, and Ben 
Dunsmoor, Communications Director, to 
present the check. Picture are: (l-r) Dani 
Karlen, SPURS Head Instructor/Program 
Director; Char, and Becky Fischbach, SPURS 
Director. (photo by Ben Dunsmoor) 
 
The riders on the Equestrian Team are 
incredibly excited to go to Huron, SD to 

compete in the meet on July 12 and 13, 2021! The donation will really help with expenses for the 
trip. Thank you so much!!! 
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Special Shindig - 30 year Anniversary  
SPURS Therapeutic Riding Center was founded in the Spring 
of 1992 and is currently one of the largest and oldest riding 
centers in the state of South Dakota. The idea to form a           
non-profit origination dedicated to improving the lives of            
people with disabilities was developed by a group of              
community-minded individuals including Pat and Jim Bishop 
(horse owners), Vi Stoia, Jeff Sveen, and Jack Thompson, all 
of whom were instrumental in helping to make SPURS the 
phenomenal program it is today. After countless hours of       
volunteer work the Bishop’s farm was transformed into a    
therapeutic riding center and received accreditation thought the Professional Association of 
Therapeutic Horsemanship International (PATH); the accreditation organization for therapeutic 
riding programs across the country. Pat recognized the seriousness and professionalism           
required to work with horses, kids, and people with disabilities so she later became a certified 
instructor through PATH. 
  
Early on plans were put in place to develop a program that would include a modern riding facility 
dedicated to therapeutic riding and instructional training, riding barn with stalls, an indoor and 
outdoor arena, and meeting and physical therapy facility. Initially funding was provided by the 
founding members themselves in addition to funds received from numerous grants and                    
fundraising efforts. When the program started it only had a handful of riders, a few horses, and a 
dozen volunteers but the success of the program quickly drew the attention of local schools,            
universities, and organizations from  across South Dakota. In 1997, SPURS moved to its              
permanent location at 1006 130th Street with a 40-acre facility which has become one of the 
elite therapeutic riding centers in the region with 8 Staff members, 54 Riders (200+ before the 
Covid 19 pandemic took over the world), 16 Horses, and 35 wonderful volunteers. 

Next year will be the 30th Anniversary of the formation of SPURS so several special activities 

will be planned throughout the year. 

https://www.facebook.com/NorthernElectricCooperative/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWDdBE1qcfAFfB56_TgDraSuUZ6R2sXSKjnFBEuPfjLcOy1toR2XvQc3LLGBVvvDrs5crNpicwUhlw1kmPdb0bppPvImJWvWHEx4GJoH2fNVoXUho2BcawNmNT1yVq9j0raxrcf7CXQRSE0fX8TQB4S&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/NorthernElectricCooperative/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWDdBE1qcfAFfB56_TgDraSuUZ6R2sXSKjnFBEuPfjLcOy1toR2XvQc3LLGBVvvDrs5crNpicwUhlw1kmPdb0bppPvImJWvWHEx4GJoH2fNVoXUho2BcawNmNT1yVq9j0raxrcf7CXQRSE0fX8TQB4S&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/EastRiverElectric/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWDdBE1qcfAFfB56_TgDraSuUZ6R2sXSKjnFBEuPfjLcOy1toR2XvQc3LLGBVvvDrs5crNpicwUhlw1kmPdb0bppPvImJWvWHEx4GJoH2fNVoXUho2BcawNmNT1yVq9j0raxrcf7CXQRSE0fX8TQB4S&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/EastRiverElectric/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWDdBE1qcfAFfB56_TgDraSuUZ6R2sXSKjnFBEuPfjLcOy1toR2XvQc3LLGBVvvDrs5crNpicwUhlw1kmPdb0bppPvImJWvWHEx4GJoH2fNVoXUho2BcawNmNT1yVq9j0raxrcf7CXQRSE0fX8TQB4S&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/basinelectric/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWDdBE1qcfAFfB56_TgDraSuUZ6R2sXSKjnFBEuPfjLcOy1toR2XvQc3LLGBVvvDrs5crNpicwUhlw1kmPdb0bppPvImJWvWHEx4GJoH2fNVoXUho2BcawNmNT1yVq9j0raxrcf7CXQRSE0fX8TQB4S&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/basinelectric/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWDdBE1qcfAFfB56_TgDraSuUZ6R2sXSKjnFBEuPfjLcOy1toR2XvQc3LLGBVvvDrs5crNpicwUhlw1kmPdb0bppPvImJWvWHEx4GJoH2fNVoXUho2BcawNmNT1yVq9j0raxrcf7CXQRSE0fX8TQB4S&__tn__=kK-R


News and Notes from Spurs   (continued from Page 1) 

Plans are underway for our big annual Barn Dance and Benefit Auction Fundraiser again this year on September 18, 

2021. Along with the rest of the local organizations, we were unable to hold any in-person fundraising events last year, so 

we are looking forward to getting back in our Big Red Barn to celebrate our riders and raise funds to keep our program 

running. If you have any unique items you would like to donate for our auctions, you can either drop them off at our 

SPURS office or contact us and we can make arrangements to pick them up. 
 

On page 6 you will find information about our 2021 Raffle. You can purchase tickets at the SPURS office, Hitch’n Post,           

C-Express on 2nd street and Ivey’s for Hair. Remember, you can’t win if you don’t buy a ticket!  Thank you to everyone 

who has helped support our wonderful program over the past 29 years!  
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Memorial Gift 

SPURS sends out a BIG Thank You to the Family of Angela        

Zimney for the beautiful additions to our outside seating area.       

Angela had a special soul and always loved to ride and spend time 

with the horses. With the help of Bill and Sue Nathe and Curtis 

Miller, volunteers, the swings have been assembled, stained, and 

will soon be ready to swing in. 
 

Heavenly Spruce Up  
We send out a BIG Thank you to the members of the Dream 

Reachers 4-H club for spending time revitalizing and sprucing up 
our “Horse Memorial Garden”. It really looks beautiful now!        

We greatly appreciate the club for thinking of SPURS!! 
 

Work Never Ends ... 
SPURS would like to say a BIG Thank you to the staff at 

the United Way of Northeastern SD for putting together the 

“Day of Champions”. We greatly appreciated all the              

student athletes from Northern State University for working 

very hard to clean up our stalls and reset mats in the cross

-ties. Volunteers like these athletes are always welcome to 

be a part of our team! GO TEAM!!! 
 

Upward Bound 
Recently, we welcomed the students from the NSU Upward 

Bound program who helped clean up the flower beds and spruce 
up our grounds. Upward Bound is a federal program designed to 
inspire and support students in their pursuit of a postsecondary 

education. The program offers services throughout the academic 
year and during a six-week residential summer program at          

Northern. We  really appreciate them for thinking of SPURS!   

Another Group to Thank 
This spring and summer we have been very lucky to welcome so many groups out to our facility to complete projects 
and to help our program in so many meaningful ways. The crew from the Brown County Specialty Court spent time 

painting and fixing the roof on the tack shed plus they worked on projects in the stall barn.  This group got a lot of work 
done in a short amount of time. Thank you!  

https://www.facebook.com/unitedwaynesd/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/nsuwolvesathletics/?fref=mentions
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Wranglers 
The staff at SPURS are all passionate about horses and improving the lives of others. They are blessed with a 
unique opportunity to utilize special skill sets that cross over into a truly unique therapy situation. 

 
 

Becky Fischbach 
Director 
 

 
 

Kortnee Kumpf 
Volunteer Coordinator 
 

Volunteers 

Volunteers are the lifeblood of the SPURS program. Each one is trained to lead a horse, groom and tack horses, and 
walk alongside our riders, helping to support and stabilize them.  Volunteering makes it possible for children and 
adults living with unique challenges learn how to ride, care for animals and bond with a horses, fellow riders,                  
instructors, and volunteer helpers. Our volunteers often         
comment that although they came to give, they end up receiv-
ing so much more back. Both riders and volunteers alike find 
their time with SPURS immensely rewarding. Volunteers also 
assist with special events and fundraisers. Many different         
volunteering opportunities are available. 
 
How does a person get involved? 
Please contact Kortnee Kumpf at 605-226-1099 for more          
information about volunteer opportunities. SPURS is happy to 
accommodate virtually any arrangement a volunteer may need 
(day, time, hours). The application form to become a volunteer 
can also be found on the SPURS’s web-site at spursaber-
deen.org under Volunteer. 

 
Julie Kumpf      Dani Karlen        Kristin Jobe 
Fundraising Coordinator  Head Instructor/ Administrative Assistant 
    Program Director 

 

Chelsea Swenson   Lauretta Bebo  Amy Woods 
Instructor    Instructor  Instructor 

Kortnee Kumpf is pictured leading the horse while          
Dani Karlen instructs a group of new volunteers on               

how to walk around a horse  

https://spursaberdeen.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/SPURS-Volunteer-Form-5-02-18.pdf
https://spursaberdeen.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/SPURS-Volunteer-Form-5-02-18.pdf
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Created by  

Kristin Jobe 

Help us continue to benefit the special needs community in Brown County and the surrounding areas.  
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Created by  

Kristin Jobe 
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HILLTOP 

HORSESHOEING 

 

 
Conde SD 

Professional Farrier 

Call Trevor at 605-382-7629 

Created by  

Kristin Jobe 



SPURS BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Len Ivey, President  
Robin Mitchell, Vice President  
Kerry Swingler, Treasurer  
Ron Lindner: Secretary 
Becky Fischbach, Director/Ex-official 
 
Members: Julie Berry Paul Darling  Linda Ellis 
 Keith Hainy  Marion Marske Eldon Swingler 
 Jeff Sveen Jack Thompson  Lori Westby

SPURS (Special People Using Riding Skills) 
Therapeutic Riding Center 
Mailing address: PO Box 431 
Aberdeen SD 57402 
Physical address: 1006 130th Street 
Phone: 605.226.1099   
Becky Cell: 605.380.9295 
Email: spurs@nrctv.com  
Website:spursaberdeen.org 

Saddle up   
Please give to the SPURS organization, so they can give to others! 

Notes from the Board  by Len Ivey 

As President of the SPURS Board of Directors I wish to share with everyone a little about an 

amazing organization we have in the Aberdeen area. It is a privilege to be on the Board and 

involved with a program that does so many wonderful things to change the lives of students 

and adults with special needs. We realize the program would not be possible without our            

amazing staff and volunteers, who put their hearts and souls into the success of every                 

participant. I would encourage everyone to become involved with SPURS either by making a 

monetary donation to help support the day-to-day operations, to become a volunteer, or by 

attending the activities and fundraisers sponsored by SPURS. Thank you to everyone who 

helps in anyway because SPURS truly is an amazing organization!   

mailto:spurs@nrctv.com
https://spursaberdeen.org/contact-us/

